
 

 

 
Office of Law Enforcement Oversight 

 Citizens’ Committee on Independent Oversight Meeting Summary 
 

Friday, July 28, 2017 

 12:30-2:30PM 

Chinook Building Conference Center, Room 124 

 

 

Committee Members Present 

 Honorable David Baker, Position 1, Co-Chair 

 Reverend Steve Baber, Position 4 

 Liz Campbell, Position 11 

 Tamika Moss, Position 7 

 Abel Pacheco, Position 9  

 Sili Savusa, Position 5, Co-Chair 

 

Committee Members Absent:  

 Mia Gregerson, Position 8  

 

King County Staff 

 Greg Doss, KCC Senior Legislative Analyst 

 Toshiko Hasegawa, Communications Manager – Office of Law Enforcement Oversight 

 Deborah Jacobs, Director - Office of Law Enforcement Oversight 

 Lacey Lawrence, Administrative Specialist – KCC & Office of Law Enforcement Oversight 

 Ann Macfarlane, Consultant, Jurassic Parliament 

 Adrienne Wat, Senior Law Enforcement Analyst – Office of Law Enforcement Oversight 

 

1. Welcome/Let’s Connect. The meeting was called to order at 12:35 p.m. by Co-Chair Sili Savusa 

who then turned the floor over to Consultant Ann Macfarlane of Jurassic Parliament to guide meeting 

participants in an icebreaker exercise. Ann Macfarlane also announced that this was her last meeting 

and she gave each member a copy of the book she co-authored, Mastering Council Meetings; A 

Guidebook for Elected Officials and Local Governments. 

 

2. Review of Minutes.  The committee adopted the minutes from June 23, 2017, by acclamation. 

 

3. Foundational Documents for Review and Adoption. With special appreciation to Committee 

Members David Baker, Liz Campbell, Tamika Moss, and Mia Gregerson, for their contributions on 

said documents, Consultant Ann Macfarlane guided the Committee through the discussion of the 

modified Committee’s foundational documents: 

 Bylaws 

 Position Description for Committee Member & Nominating Next Steps 

 Proposed Committee Ordinance 

 

4. Community Outreach.   



 

 

 OLEO Director Deborah Jacobs provided the committee with an overview of both OLEO and 

Committee activities since last Committee meeting. 

 Deborah presented a copy of OLEO 2016 Annual Report, not to be further disseminated until 

the final formal version is printed. 

 Deborah initiated a discussion about the possibility of the committee creating a candidate 

questionnaire for candidates running for Sheriff, the results of which could be posted to the 

OLEO website and Facebook. The idea would be to ask questions about civilian oversight 

and issues of importance to the public. All members supported the idea. Committee members 

Liz Campbell, Tamika Moss and Reverend Steve Baber agreed to work on possible questions.  

 

5. Contract City Annual Reports. OLEO Director Deborah Jacobs handed out copies of the 

annual reports that KCSO provides to its contract cities. She asked everyone to read and 

review the reports they received, and come to the September meeting ready to share 

observations and ideas of what Committee could do with information.  

 

6. Review of CIT Training. Following up on previous Committee discussions surrounding the many 

facets of  CIT Training, OLEO Director Deborah Jacobs was honored to present, as guest speakers,  

members of King County Crisis Intervention Team and the CIT coordinator for the State of 

Washington; 

 Sergeant Tony Lockhart, CIT Program Coordinator 

 Dave Murphy, Program Manager, Community and Human Services (Diversion and Reentry 

Services Manager, KC Behavioral Health and Recovery Division) 

 Bob Graham, State of Washington CIT Coordinator 

 

Presenters provided comprehensive handouts and shared in-depth insight on Crisis Intervention 

training for both CIT team and Guest participant training 

 

7. Meeting adjourned at 2:30 


